WAVERLY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

BUSINESS MEETING 7/12/05
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Chief Dan McKenzie called the business meeting of the Waverly Volunteer Fire Department to order, Chaplain Frazee led the department in devotions.



The minutes of the previous meeting were read and there being no corrections or additions were approved as read.  The Treasurer’s report was given and the bills against the department were listed, a motion to accept the report and to pay all bills was made by Glenn Engle, with a second heard from Darren Groen, motion carried.


Roll call was answered by 29 members, 5 excused and 2 absent.

Gregg Brase and Jim Schute were introduced as visitors. It was reported that Shirley Siberski is home and getting around better, Will’s new baby and family are doing fine, and John Rosenboom is now married and doing well.


Correspondence were read and Dave Nelson made a motion to Donate $100.00 to the Henricks family from Garrison, 2nd by Mike Kemming, motion carried.


In committee reports, Glenn reported that the audit committee has met and all is good. Jason reported that the new 807 should be arriving some time in August. Dennis reported for the building committee, things are progressing and hoping for a mid September bid letting. Matt reported for the dance committee that they are still searching for a band. Bob Fiser reported on the water  all for Heritage Days and the need for the aerial to display the American Flag. Fire works will be set up between 3 and 5:00. Dan reported that the airport is having a show and needs a truck on site, need someone to volunteer? Rob reported on the upcoming pot luck, please sign up on the board. Glenn reported for the aerial committee on some of the trucks that have been in and that they would be taking a trip around to visit others that have recently purchased new ones.


 Jim Schute has returned to town and requested to return to the department. A motion was made by Jim McKenzie to place him back on active status, 2nd by Will. A ballot vote was taken and passed. Motion to destroy the ballots by Randy, 2nd by Jason, motion carried.

I
In new business it was discussed about throwing candy from trucks, please hand it our the safety concerns. Steve Fage reported on fire school coming up in the fall at Kirkwood. Dan reported that on Monday July 18th, 1st street reconstruction will start. Rob reported that they were working on getting some new county and trail maps. The new ranger was discussed, if you get stuck use other means to get it out, outfitting the unit was also discussed. Dan talked about the fact that 95% plus is new Firefighter One certified, please be understanding if you are asked to step aside out on calls so that the new ones can gain experience. Dennis reported on driving to and from calls with the Fire Trucks, please slow down and watch what is going on. County meeting is July 13th at Shell rock at 7:30. September meeting is in Sumner and Mike Kief will be there to blow a few things up.


Fire calls for the month were read and discussed. Motion do adjourn by Jerry, 2nd by Pat, motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted

Jeff Soash, Secretary










